TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD

Draft Minutes

June 26, 2019 7:00 P.M.

1). Call Meeting to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm by Sheldon Perry. Present are: Sheldon Perry, Kathi Padgett, Eric Dube, Andy Fisher, Pat Farley, Nicole Maher-Whiteside and Dan Poirier – Selectmen’s Representative.

Absent: 
Alternates Present: none
Alternates Absent: Dom Bergen
Betsy Laughran is present to observe, as she is considering becoming an alternate.
2). Approval of Minutes:

* 5/22/19 Meeting – Kathi Padgett was present. Under item 7, should read schedule them for August, remove “do”. Kathi made a motion to approve as amended, Andy seconded. APPROVED

* 6/12/19 Work Session– last sentence under item 2 – should read “cost”. Eric made a motion to approve as amended, Pat seconded. Dan abstained. APPROVED

3). Officer and Committee Reports:

*Treasurer’s Report – Eric – 76.88% remaining. Paul King has a question about an L-Chip check from the Steele subdivision and request that it be returned to him. 
*Secretary’s Report – Andy - We have two hearings tonight. A scenic road maintenance application and a boundary line adjustment. 
*Municipal Building Committee –Andy - had a meeting this month. The focus of the meeting was that we need to start looking at potential properties. They are narrowing down the central location. 
*Rep to Economic Development Commission – Pat – August 3 – Street Fair. Thank you for the great event at the LRPC Annual Meeting. Mt. Washington Valley Economic Council – Carroll County Broadband meeting was discussed. 
*Lakes Regional Planning Commission

*Selectmen’s Rep – nothing to report
*Rep to Conservation Commission – BLA on agenda for later.
*CIP – met last night, preliminary run through was done. There is some conflicting information about some projects, so we need to go back to some of the departments for clarification. Bunker Hill Bridge cost is being rebid in January of 2020.
4). Public Hearings

Maintenance Along Scenic Roads Application
Assorted Roads as listed on application

The hearing was opened at 7:20 pm. There is no representative from Eversource. Sheldon read the rules and procedure. Andy reviewed the application. The roads have been identified. Andy made a motion to accept the application as complete. Nicole seconded. APPROVED
The hearing was closed at 7:26 pm. 

Andy made a motion to approve the application, Eric seconded. APPROVED
Boundary Line Adjustment - Tamworth Conservation Commission/The

Community School – Map 420/ Lots 39 & 40
Paul King presented the application.  Nelson O’Brien and  Kevin & Amanda Fuller from Jackman Pond Road are present as well. The hearing was opened at 7:27 pm.  Andy reviewed the application and made a motion to accept as complete. Eric seconded APPPROVED Eric recused himself.
Paul reviewed the plan with the Board.  Under design review, the Board agreed that the whole property did not have to be surveyed, and requested that some points be monumented. This lot will not be under Conservation easement, but it will be merged with the Jackman Pond Conservation Area. Amanda Fuller asks about what property was going to where. There are waivers with this application. The hearing was closed at 7:33 pm. 
Waivers:


VI.F.4.a 

VI.F.5.a-g
VI.F.6.c-d
VI.F.7.c
VI.F. 9.c-e
VI.F.11.a-g
VI.F.13.a

VI.F.14.a-g

Reason for waivers: No development is proposed. 
Nicole made a motion to grant the waivers, Dan seconded. Andy commented about having all of the waivers being listed under just one reason. He would like each waiver directed to their individual reasons. Nicole read the Planning Board procedures to clarify this discussion. APPROVED
Pat made a motion to approve the Boundary Line Adjustment, Nicole seconded. APPPROVED
5. Other Items: 
* NFIP Presentation at Select Board Meeting – Pat, Sheldon and Andy attended. The recommendations to change (upgrade and revise) are supposed to be forwarded to the Town. We hope to have it done for this March’s meeting. The language in our ordinance is not as complete as it should be. We have residences in areas that do not have flood insurance. The elevations affect insurance rates. Jennifer Gilbert has offered to help us with this. 
* Discussion regarding the present and future space requirements for the Planning Board – in relation to the Municipal Building. Shared meeting space has been discussed. Storage is an issue. At the CIP, there was a question about what the Planning Board needs in the plan. We had $15000 in 2022 for a buildout analysis. We need someone to get information about what this Town would entail. Nicole will do the research on this project. 
6). Old/ New Business – Pat would like to project upcoming plans on the wall.  
7). Action Items

* July Work Session – will be held on July 10. Cemeteries and School District representatives will be present.
8). Adjournment – Pat made a motion to adjourn at 8:06 pm, Eric seconded. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk

